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SCHEDULED EVENTS- The Peninsula User Group calendar of events for 2010. 
 February- Saturday 13th and 27th, UCD Women Scrimmage.  
 March- Saturday 6th UCD Alumni Day ( All Day, High Use). Sunday 7th UCD Invitational                     

(Exclusive Use Day).   Sunday 14th, RCRC Junior Scrimmage, High Use Day. 
 April- Saturday 10th, UCD Woman Dual, High Use.   LWSC PM High Use Sat. & Sunday. 
  Saturday 17th.  UCD Woman Dual, High Use Day &  LWSC Work Day. 

      Sunday 18th. UCD Woman Dual, High Use.   Wednesday 21st. WOC BBQ 5-8pm. 
  Saturday 24th. LWSC Open House, High Use Day. 
 May- Each Thursday LWSC will have there Evening Sailing.   Sunday 9th. LWSC BBQ. 
  Saturday and Sunday,15th. & 16th. LWSC Events.  Wednesday 19th. WOC BBQ 5-8pm. 
 

CLUB DINNER- BBQ Steak dinner on Saturday April 10th at the VFW Hall 905 Drever st. 
West Sac. We plan to serve a New York Steak, baked potato, green salad, beans, dinner 
roll and a piece of cake for desert. The dinner will served be from 4 to 7pm. Tickets for 
this event will be available at our February and March meetings. There is a $ 5.00 
donation per person and this dinner is sponsored for members and family only ( please ). 
Only 150 tickets available, see Tom on February 9th.  Bring the right cash, no change !!! 

 
PORT SECURITY- Stay at least 100 ft. away from the loading Docks or Ships in the Port. This 

is no joke, we have been advised that they are going to start issuing  $135.00 tickets to 
people that venture to close. If you see someone launch from the south bank and go to the 
docks to fish or whatever, that’s there dumb luck when they get a ticket! 

 
ANNUAL STRIPER DERBY- We had some good cold weather again this year. The turnout was a 

little lower than last year and the fish were smaller. The largest fish weighed in were 10.65 lbs. 
and 10.2 lbs. the rest were in the 5 to 7lb range with some as small as 2lbs.  

You can view most of the pictures that I took of the Derby on our Club Website  
WWW.WASHINGTONOUTBOARDCLUB.ORG  Click on Fish Derby 09. 

 
ELECTIONS- Election of Officers and Board Members was at our December membership meeting.  

There were no nominations for Commodore, Purser, or Secretary. Gary Voet was the only one 
nominated for Vice Commodore. The usual two board positions were open and only two 
members were nominated for the positions, Jim Sharp and Richard Tietz. The members present 
voted to accept these nominees to the offices. 

    
 

PARKING- The parking situation looks like it is going to get worse. The more business the port 
brings in, the less space we will have to park above and beyond the small area that we now use.  

Fortunately, our primary use of the port is in the winter months when the other clubs are at 
there lowest level of activity.  
 

FISHING REPORT- There are reports of some stripers being picked up in the deep water channel at 
times. If the bait moves, so do the stripers. Good Luck. 

 

http://www.washingtonoutboardclub.org/�


      
Striper Derby November 14th.  2009                         Art Jimenez Grandson, Brandon 

 
REMINDER- Always lock up your vehicles while at the Port. 
 If you must take a dog with you please keep it on a leash and clean up after it! 
  If you have a non-emergency problem call West Sac Police at 916-375-6474. 
 

PLEASE be careful on the docks and our ramp, they can be slippery when wet or frozen. 
 

SHIRTS & CAPS- We have purchased some nice embroidered ones, available at club meetings. 
Check them out at one of our meetings. 
 

Newsletters are now posted on our web site : WASHINGTONOUTBOARDCLUB.ORG  along with tide tables, 
fishing reports, photos of our club activities and much more. These Newsletters are produced at most 
quarterly unless there is a special event or some kind of emergency situation regarding our access to the 
Port. 

 
 Officers     Commodore   Gene Marzolf   916-991-3415            Vice Commodore    Gary Voet       916-771-0259 

     Secretary       Dean Needham  916-372-1742                   Treasurer         John Riley       916-344-0125  
               

 Board Members          Jim Sharpe       916-991-2524         Sergeant of Arms        Gordon Gee    916-368-0839  
                Richard Tietz    916-422-5582         Newsletter Editor   Tom McKenzie   916-456-9118 
     Frank Puhr     916-635 6608              Port Captain         Herb Wilfong   916-371-4641  

   Larry Smith    916-983 2971         Sunshine Chairman    Todd Davies   916-723-9054                     
 

  By  Tom McKenzie  ( 916-456-9118 ) Please do not call after 8pm.    lwoctom@gmail.com 
 
 

WASHINGTON OUTBOARD CLUB 
P. O. Box 1226  

 West Sacramento CA.  95691  
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